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16 June 1995

Mr. Jesse H. Perdue, Jr.

City of Roanoke

Utility Line Department
3447 Hollins Road, N.E.
Roanoke,VA 24012

Re: Hunter Viaduct Reconstruction
City of Roanoke
Roanoke, Virginia
HSMM Commission No. 2894A

Dear Mr. Perdue:

The purpose of this letter is to inform City of Roanoke’s Utility Line Department
of the proposed demolition and reconstruction of the Hunter Viaduct over railroad
tracks of Norfolk Southern in the City of Roanoke. We are submitting for your
review one set of Conceptual Design Plans identifying the proposed construction
along with two copies of an Existing Utility Plan.

This project involves the removal of the west ramp (old Jefferson Street leg),
replacement of steel girders and concrete deck (including widening) of southbound
Williamson Road and replacement of the concrete deck of northbound Williamson
Road. It is our intent to maintain two lanes of traffic at all times during
construction.

Please review and verify your utility information as shown on the plans. Please
indicate changes you are aware of and return a copy of the utility plan to us.
HSMM’s intent is to identify all utility ownership, above and below ground, to
determine any utility conflicts with the proposed construction.

If necessary I would be happy to arrange to meet with you at the site to address any
comments or questions you may have; otherwise, please feel free to contact me or

Steve Chapin at (703) 857-3100.

Very truly yours,

_S/?Y MATTERN & MATTERN, INC.

Gary Maji, P. E
Bridge Engineer

Enclosures: As noted

cc: Mr. Charles Huffine, City of Roanoke Attn: Jan G. Bruce



